

Box 1240, Selinsgrove, Pa. 17870

November 20, 1967

Mr. Kermit Geary R.D. #2, Box 298 Walnutport, Pa. 18088

Dear Mr. Geary;

I was most happy to receive your letter of November 15 reporting reception of WSEW on 14 November. Yours is the first report of reception to the East at a distance of more than 50 miles. We are also most happy to hear your reports of good gignal quality which, in fact, were borne out over the past weekend when we ran our annual "Proof of Performance Measurements" and found a spectacular frequency response and very low amounts of distortion to the amazement of even the consubting engineer.

Your letter was checked against the program log for the date you specified (+ time) and we do confirm your report. I have forwarded the letter on to the station manager.

Thank you again and best wishes for continued DXing.

Very truly yours,

James A. Herb

Chief Enginger